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Since its formation in 1992, pursuant to a resolution of the 1991 General Convention, the Stewardship of
Creation Committee (SoCC) has endeavored to help parishes identify and implement means to become
better stewards of God’s creation. The Committee aims to serve: (a) as a resource for access to
theological and liturgical resources regarding faith and environmental stewardship, (b) as a portal for
access to technical information on conservation of energy, water, and other measures important for
stewardship of creation, and (c) as a venue for dialogue on issues of faith and environmental concern.

“Meeting the challenge to change” has been the guiding theme for the Committee’s endeavors of during
the 2014 calendar year. With significant leadership from Lorne Field, a new member, the Committee
developed a tiered “tool kit” to help churches direct limited resources along lines that can optimize
financial and environmental benefits. The toolkit is on the SoCC website,

More generally, the Committee restructured its website, caringforgodscreation.net, to improve visibility
and accessibility of its resources. We also began to explore potential for deeper engagement of
architectural, landscaping and engineering professional societies in pro bono efforts to support churches
with limited financial means – not just Episcopal churches in the Diocese – become better stewards of
creation. As no-cost resources have come to attention, these have been publicized in the Committee’s
weekly eBlasts. During 2015, the Committee will be examining strategies to enhance and leverage these
initiatives to strengthen churches. The goal will be to implement at least one project in a church in the
Diocese.

In September 2014, the Committee sponsored a morning conference and afternoon workshop on The
Episcopal Church and Earth Care. The keynote speaker at the conference was Willis Jenkins, Associate
Professor of Religion, Ethics, and Environment at the University of Virginia, who spoke on Climate
Change as an Ethical Challenge: Religious Creativity and Empowerment for Change. A podcast of his
remarks has been available through the Diocese since the Conference.

As one step in following through on issues surfacing during recent conferences and the Presiding
Bishop’s recent pastoral message on climate change, the Committee has drafted a resolution for the
220th Annual Council of the Diocese. If adopted, the resolution will furnish support and a framework for
advocacy on behalf of the Diocese by the Committee, churches, and individual Episcopalians.

During 2014, the Committee migrated its mailing list for eBlasts to a Web-based mail server,
MailChimp.com. Committee mailings now reach roughly 300 addressees weekly, and the list is
continuing to add subscribers. SoCC mailings and other posts may now also be followed on Twitter,
@SoCCVirginia, hashtag #FaithEarthVa. The Committee also maintains a presence on Facebook.

The themes for the 2015 conference sponsored by the Committee will revisit concerns surfacing in its
recent conferences, but in a different format. A food and agriculture program at the Roslyn Center on
Friday, September 25, will explore food issues from dietary and spiritual perspectives. A program the
following day, Saturday, September 26, also at the Roslyn Center, will additionally explore and reflect
upon energy and water issues in light of developments since those topics were last explored in
Committee conferences. Both components of the 2015 program will address the practical implications
and the spiritual challenges in meeting the challenge to change.

Pursuant to a resolution of the 2011 Diocesan Council, the Committee has continued to enroll “Parish
Stewardship Partners.‟ To enroll a Parish Stewardship Partner for your church or for other information, 
please contact the Committee, socc@thediocese.net.
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